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College Board of Directors Meeting
Roosevelt Campus
January 15, 2025

BOARD of TRUSTEES PRESENT		STAFF PRESENT					 
Tim Negus, Chair 				Aaron Weight, College President 
Greg Gardiner				Michiel Bostick, Vice President of Instructional Services
Robin McClellan				Kyla Allred, Vice President of Executive Relations
Cameron Cuch				Stephanie Carter, Vice President of Marketing and Communications
Emilee Wells				Taija Jackson, Vice President of Student Affairs
Charles Card				Jason Johnson, Vice President of Administrative Services
Aaron Brown (virtual)			Pamela Cochran, Executive Assistant to the President’s Office
Dave Ryan (virtual)			Jason Rasmussen, IT Specialist 
					Hilary Price, Human Resources Manager 
					Heather Lowry, Chief Development Officer
					Andrelee Birchell, Associate Vice President
					Brittany Kidd, Director of Health Professions
					Jeanie Luck, Practical Nursing Coordinator
		
										
ABSENT	 				PUBLIC						
Abby Silva				Zac Whitwell, Department of Workforce Service Assistant Director
Danelle Brinkerhoff			Kim Ziebarth, Associate Commissioner of Technical Education	(virtual)	
Gina Gagon				Katherine Thomas						
						 

I. INTRODUCTION

Welcome/Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Negus called the meeting to order at 3:02 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Student of the Month(s)				
Vice President Jackson recognized the following Students of the month; (1) Jacob Buys, in the Welding Advanced Technician program for November, and (2) Kwynn Hawk, in the Welding Basic Technician program for December.

Events Calendar
The events calendar was reviewed. No further discussion occurred.

II. PROGRAMMATIC EDUCATION

Practical Nursing
PN Coordinator Luck, Associate Vice President Birchell, and Director Kidd provided an overview of the Practical Nursing program. PN Coordinator Luck highlighted various student achievements and opportunities available within the program.
		
III. DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE SERVICES PRESENTATION
DWS Assistant Director Whitwell presented data on economic forecasting, focusing on job growth, wages, and unemployment trends in the Uintah Basin.

IV. ACTION ITEMS

High-Voltage Budget Increase
VP Johnson presented a proposal for a budget adjustment. The budget adjustment is needed to incorporate three grant awards which were overlooked in the FY25 budget. He shared the general scope and parameters of all three awards with the Board. 
1. Federal Grant 23A60CP-000037-01-00 (High-Voltage Electrician training program).
a. Infrastructure Upgrades and Equipment
b. Adjunct Faculty
c. Supplies and Contract Work
2. Success of Educational Veterans Student Support Centers grant from the Utah Department of Veterans & Military Affairs
3. Rural College Practitioner Data & Design Academy from Education Design Lab
Trustee Cuch made a motion to approve the budget increase. Trustee Gardiner seconded the motion. The motion was carried unanimously.
									
Security Technician Program Closure
VP Bostick reported that the teach-out phase for the Security Technician program is complete and recommended its closure. Trustee Gardiner made a motion to approve the closure. Trustee McClellan seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Civil Drafting Program Closure
VP Bostick stated the Civil Drafting program teach-out is complete and recommended its closure. Trustee Gardiner made a motion to approve the closure. Trustee Wells seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Culinary CIP Code
VP Bostick presented the necessary correction to the Culinary CIP Code. Trustee Card made a motion to approve the CIP Code change. Trustee Wells seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Welding Intermediate Technician Program Name Change
VP Bostick stated the need for a program name change from Welding Intermediate Technician to Welding Technology for alignment purposes. Trustee McClellan made a motion to approve the name change. Trustee Gardiner seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

Welding Advanced Technician
VP Bostick discussed the need to transition the Welding Advanced Technician program to teach-out status. Trustee Card made a motion to approve the change. Trustee Gardiner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Policy 515: Management and Reporting of Institutional Investments
HR Manager Price presented Policy 515. After some discussion from the Board, President Weight recommended the Board table the policy discussion and allow the College additional time to make needed modifications. The policy will be presented for approval at the March 19, 2025, Board Meeting. Trustee Gardiner made a motion to table Policy 515. Trustee Wells seconded the motion. The motion to table the policy passed unanimously.

Gift Acceptance
President Weight informed the Board of a monetary gift offer and requested acceptance. He also requested authorization to sign the acceptance upon finalization. Trustee Cuch made a motion to approve the gift acceptance and grant President Weight signing authority. Trustee McClellan seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Consent Calendar
Chair Negus reviewed items listed under the Consent Calendar, which include:
1. Minutes of November 202, 2024, Board of Trustees Meeting
2. Financial Report as of November 30, 2024

Trustee Wells made a motion to approve the Consent Calendar. Trustee Card seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

V. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION ITEMS							

Community Member Feedback
Chair Negus allowed a member of the public a few minutes to share feedback they desired to express.
Katherine Thomas complimented the College on their good work and expressed concern of her perception of her grandson’s ability to succeed in one of the College courses. After sharing her perceptions, she suggested advising secondary students to enroll only in age-appropriate college courses to enhance their success. She also proposed UBTech employees meet monthly with high school counselors and principals to optimize program structuring. Chair Negus thanked Ms. Thomas for her feedback and later requested an update from VP Bostick regarding UBTech’s relationship with local school districts be presented at the March board meeting.

Policy Committee Report	
HR Manager Price stated the committee conducted business via email, with further information forthcoming.

Fiscal Committee Report
Committee Chair McClellan noted an engagement letter regarding the external audit has been prepared, signed, and submitted.

UBTech Way Committee Report
VP Carter stated the UBTech Way Committee did not convene.

Instruction & Student Affairs Committee Report
VP Jackson stated the Instruction & Student Affairs committee did not convene.

Mid-Year Data Review
VP Jackson presented a review of mid-year FY25 data.

Mid-Year Fundraising Update
CDO Lowry presented an update of mid-year FY25 fundraising efforts.

President’s Report
President Weight discussed board funding prioritization, statute updates, and upcoming board training opportunities.

Additional Information Resources
a) Membership Hour Report as of November 30, 2024 
b) Marketing Report/Media Publications
c) Personnel Report
d) Custom Fit Report
These informational resources are available in the board packet but are not discussed.

VI. CLOSED SESSION
The Board did not elect to go into closed session.

VII. ADJOURN
Chair Negus called for a final motion. Trustee Card made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Trustee McClellan. The motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 5:24 PM.


Board Meeting January 15, 2025

image1.png




